Sault Ste. Marie
DOWNTOWN DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY

October 9, 2013
MINUTES

Present:
Dewey Baldwin










Raymond Bell


Tammy Cook








William Karr



Spencer Nebel



Carl Stutzner



Kathy Twardy

1) CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was called to order at 8:05 a.m.
2) ROLL CALL:  Attendance was taken as noted.

It was moved by Spencer Nebel, supported by Carl Stutzner, to excuse the absence of Sonja Norris and Scott Parker.  The motion carried.
3) CONSENT AGENDA:
· Approval of Minutes:  September 11, 2013 meeting.  
Moved by Spencer Nebel, supported by Raymond Bell to approve the consent agenda.  The motion carried.
4) SPECIAL ORDERS OF BUSINESS:
A. Target Market Analysis Bid “Re-Award” – Recommendation:  MSHDA reviewed our RFP’s and will only disburse the grant money to Sault Ste. Marie if we award the bid to Zimmerman/Volk (ZVA) out of New Jersey for a total cost of $19,500 plus $2,000 estimated for travel.  After reviewing the proposals received by the City of Sault Ste. Marie, MSHDA requested that the bid be awarded to the high bidder, Zimmerman/Volk Associates, Inc. of Clinton, New Jersey.  MSHDA stated that “after reviewing the proposals, we concluded that Zimmerman/Volk Associates had not only the best methodology, but we also have seen examples of their work and know it to be high quality.  We have no track record for the other two vendors.”  Therefore, “If the city selects Zimmerman/Volk, we will support this with matching funds.”
Moved by Spencer Nebel, supported by Kathy Twardy to award the Target Market Analysis bid to Zimmerman/Volk Associates, Inc. of Clinton, New Jersey for a total cost of $19,500 plus $2,000 estimated for travel.  $10,000 of the total cost will be paid using MSHDA grant dollars, $6,000 will be paid by the City of Sault Ste. Marie, and approximately $6,500 will be paid by the Sault Ste. Marie DDA.  Motion carried.
B. Downtown Snow-Clearing Bid – Recommendation:  Award Matheny Lawn Services the downtown snow-clearing bid for winters 2013-14, 2014-15 and 2015-16 at a cost not to exceed $34,000 per year, and including all sidewalks downtown except for those property owners who opt out.  Enact an opt-out policy.  The City of Sault Ste. Marie has historically provided 50% matching funds to the Sault Ste. Marie Downtown Development Authority to hire a sidewalk snow-clearing contractor.  The Sault Ste. Marie Downtown Development Authority has awarded snow-clearing contracts to Matheny Lawn Services for the past six years, at a rate of $16,000 annually, at a cost of $8,000 to the DDA and $8,000 to the City.  
A public hearing was held with downtown property owners to discuss whether the DDA should expand downtown snow clearing services to include either Ashmun and Portage sidewalks and/or the entire DDA District.  All three options, as well as cost per lineal front foot of approximately .71 cents for snow removal (Option 3) for downtown property owners was discussed at the meeting.  

It was recommended that the DDA provide a contract for downtown property owners to sign and indicate whether they are opting out of their property’s sidewalk snow removal or are willing to pay .71 cents per lineal front foot of their property for sidewalk snow removal.
Moved by Spencer Nebel, supported by William Karr to award Matheny Lawn Services the downtown snow-clearing bid for winters 2013-14, 2014-15 and 2015-16 at a cost not to exceed $34,000 per year, including all sidewalks downtown except for those property owners who opt out.  Also, that an annual renewal date of June 1st (2nd and 3rd year) be incorporated into the contract for both parties to renew said contract.  Motion carried.   
C. Michigan Main Street Program Application – Recommendation:  Discuss the idea of applying for associate level status with the Michigan Main Street Program.  The associate level is the introduction to the Michigan Main Street Program, providing communities with no-cost training available in Selected and Master Level Michigan Main Street communities across the state. Some cities that are successfully involved in the Michigan Main Street Program are Calumet, Manistee, Grand Haven and Old Town Lansing.  The Main Street Four-Point Approach is a community-driven comprehensive strategy that encourages economic development through historic preservation in ways that are appropriate for today’s marketplace.  The four points include:  design, economic restructuring, promotion and organization.  
On September 23rd representatives of MSHDA held a meeting with the DDA regarding the Michigan Main Street Program.  November 1, 2013 is the application deadline to join as an associate member of the Michigan Main Street Program.  It was suggested that Director Knepper get in touch with a few Select/Master cities (Grand Haven, Calumet) regarding the benefits of the Michigan Main Street Program.
Moved by Spencer Nebel, supported by Kathy Twardy that the Board authorize the DDA to submit application for the Michigan Main Street Program associate level, with the option to re-look at this program at contract level.  Motion carried.

D. Downtown Recognition Program – Recommendation:  Discuss Board member Kathy Twardy’s plan to enact a Downtown Business Recognition Program.  At the last DDA meeting, Kathy Twardy indicated her wish to recognize downtown businesses that have exceptional store fronts, i.e., flower pots, window boxes, window decorations, clean sidewalks etc.  It was suggested that DDA Board members do quarterly walk-throughs and pick the top 3 businesses with exceptional storefronts and after voting that a plaque be awarded to the best of the 3 businesses.
Moved by Kathy Twardy, supported by Raymond Bell that the DDA institute a quarterly (seasonal) recognition program of exceptional downtown business storefronts.  DDA Board members will do quarterly walk-throughs of downtown businesses and pick the top 3 and award the top business with a Downtown Recognition Plaque.  Motion carried.

E. Employee Evaluation for Downtown Manager Justin Knepper – Recommendation:  Enter a closed session to discuss the evaluation committee’s recommendations.
· Motion by Spencer Nebel, supported by Kathy Twardy at 8:45 a.m. to adjourn the public DDA meeting to allow for a closed session of the DDA Board.  The motion carried.  There were no public attendees at this time.

· The public meeting reconvened at 9:00 a.m.  The Board discussed:  Setting up a goal-setting session for the DDA Board before the end of November, what individual DDA Board members can do to free-up some of Justin’s time and an adjustment in Justin’s salary. 
Moved by Spencer Nebel, supported by Kathy Twardy to set up a Goal-Setting Session for Thursday, November 7th at 8:00 a.m. in the City Commission Chambers to discuss goals that the DDA wishes to accomplish in the next year.  Motion carried.
F. Discussion of Compensation for Downtown Manager Justin Knepper – Discuss compensation for Downtown Manager Justin Knepper, based on evaluation committee’s recommendations.
Motion by Spencer Nebel, supported by William Karr to give Director Knepper a $1,500 raise, bringing his annual salary to $46,000 per year, effective January 1, 2014.  The motion carried.

5) UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
A. Update on Business Recruitment Efforts.  
1. Steve’s Music has relocated out of downtown.
2. Color Me Beautiful 2 has relocated out of downtown.    
3. Studio C has opened in the former CFI building.  
B. National Register Historic District Update - Research is still underway.
C. Expansion of DDA/PSD Boundaries - DDA boundaries were amended by City Commission.  Next step is to schedule hearings for TIF 2 and PSD.  
D. Light up the Sault Discussion.  DDA staff is working to price out lighting options for increasing Christmas lights downtown.  
6) COMMITTEE REPORTS:
A. Next Parking Advisory Board Meeting:  November 7, 2013 – Penny’s Kitchen at 8:30 a.m.  
B. Next Beautification Committee Meeting:  October 16, 2013 – UP Architects & Engineers at 8:30 a.m.  
C. Next Events Committee Meeting:  TBA.  
D. Next Business Recruitment Committee Meeting:  TBA.  
E. Next Historic District Committee Meeting:  November 13, 2013 – Bayliss at Noon.
7) NEW BUSINESS:
Pink Mile Walk.  Businesses are requested to decorate their storefronts pink.  Over 100 people have signed up for the Pink Mile Walk in support of the fight to beat breast cancer.  The Pink Mile Walk is sponsored by the American Cancer Society. 
8) MATTERS TO BE PRESENTED BY THE BOARD:
There were no matters presented by the Board.

9) MATTERS TO BE PRESENTED BY THE PUBLIC:
There were no matters presented by the public.

10) ADJOURN:
Since there were no other issues, the meeting was adjourned at approximately 9:10 a.m. upon motion of Dewey Baldwin and support of Spencer Nebel.  The motion carried.








Respectfully submitted,







DEWEY BALDWIN, Chair
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